THE PRESIDENT'S COUNCIL ON PHYSICAL FITNESS AND SPORTS

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20001

October 4, 1989

Dear Dr. Baltazzi:

This is a follow-up letter to my letter of August 10, 1989. At that time I wrote that I would review your book on stick-fighting and get back to you. I have read the book and found it to be well done. The photographs are descriptive and the copy is clear. It occurs to me that this form of self defense would be extremely useful to older adults, especially those carrying canes. In fact, in many cases it might be wise to carry a cane for the sole purpose of selfdefense.

Thank you for sharing this information with me. I am returning your book and the related materials since you indicated that you had previously mailed these materials to Ash and although Ash has left the staff. We probably have a copy in our library.

Sincerely,

Glenn V. Swengros, Director

Federal/State Relations

Evan S. Baltazzi, D.Sc., D.Phil President and Technical Director 825 Greengate Oval Sagamore Hills, OH 44067-2311